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Rooster Editorial
The first revised Rooster has 
been delivered and there has 

been good feedback so this is the 
next offering.

 We have also created a Rooster 
Facebook page which has had a 
great many “hits” and is hopefully 

opening up the publication to  
a wider audience. 

Included this time is a snapshot 
of Parish Council items and some 
updates on long standing issues 
but if more information is wanted 
please see the notice board at 

the side of this month’s sponsors 
shop, Melbourne Butchers, or visit 

the Council’s excellent website 
roosparishcouncil.eastriding.gov.uk 
As the contents of our newsletter are 
only as good as your contributions 

please continue to submit  
any items of interest to  

thenewrooster2015@gmail.com  
or contact Alan on 671322. 

Next month’s issue will hopefully 
contain more information on the 

villages plans to celebrate  
the Magna Carta.

This issue was sponsored by Melbourne Butchers

All Saints’ Pipe Organ

The historic pipe organ at All Saints’ Roos, which has been unplayable, since 
the late 1980s is to be restored to its original condition later this year. It was 
built in 1881 by K.C. Reiter of Hull and is one of only two by this maker to have 
survived in an unmodified state. This makes it an important instrument and 
worthy of restoration.  
In July it will be dismantled and taken to Harrogate for restoration. It is hoped to have 
it back in situ by Christmas. In the meantime the organ chamber will be fully renovated 

which will include major repairs to 
the window on the south side of 
the church.
This £73,000 project is being 
made possible by ‘The Friends 
of Roos Organ Fund’, various 
grant awards, donations and 
fund raising. The recent award 
of £44,200 from ‘The Heritage 
Lottery Fund’ is tremendous news 
and means the long overdue 
restoration can finally go ahead.www.facebook.com/therooster2015
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The Roos and District Horticultural 
Show was held on the 11th April at the 
Memorial Institute in Roos. 
It was a great success with a good 
turnout of  exhibitors and the general 
public. A date for your diary is the 11th 
July when the Summer Show will be 
held on the Roos playing fields; 
Please contact Mary Jane Barker if  you 
would like some information about the 
Summer show on 01964 670259.

CUPS	 CLASS  & SUBJECT 	 WINNER

THE PRESIDENT’S CUP	 FOR THE BEST CULTURAL EXHIBIT	 Mrs S. Hulme
	 Three Dressed Onions

THE SHEILA WINTER CUP	 FOR THE BEST IN FLORAL ART	 Mrs E. Cooper
	 A Modern Spring Arrangement

THE 40th ANNIVERSARY CUP	 FOR THE BEST EXHIBIT IN EGGS	 Mrs L. Dovey
	 Six brown hen eggs

THE CHILDREN’S CUP	 FOR THE BEST CHILDREN'S EXHIBIT	 Harry Thompson (9-12 years)
	 Arrangement in a shell

THE STAG	 THE BEST IN PHOTOGRAPHY	 Mrs E. Cook
	 Single photographic colour print

THE LION CUP	 BEST EXHIBIT IN CLASS 15	 Mrs J. Whitehead
THE HORN TANKARD	 For the most points in Classes 14 – 18	 Mrs J. Whitehead

THE HARRY & ELSIE HINCH	 For the most points in the Children’s	 Harry Thompson, Beth Jackson
MEMORIAL CUP	 Classes	 Thomas Jackson
		
ROSETTES	 SUBJECT	 WINNER	

THE BEST IN CUT FLOWERS	 Five Daffodils Large Trumpet any colour	 L. Smith

THE BEST IN PLANTS & BULBS	 Orchids	 Mrs E. Jackson

THE BEST IN FLORAL ART	 A Modern Spring Arrangement	 Mrs E. Cooper

BEST IN FRUIT & VEGETABLES	 Three Dressed Onions	 Mrs S. Hulme

THE BEST IN EGGS	 Six Brown Eggs	 Mrs L. Dovey

THE BEST CHILDREN'S EXHIBIT	 Arrangement in a shell	 Harry Thompson

THE BEST IN PHOTOGRAPHY	 Single photographic colour print	 Mrs E. Cook

	
THE RHS AFFILIATED CARD	 BEST EXHIBIT IN THE SHOW	 Mrs E. Cooper
	 A Modern Spring Arrangement

    Spring  Show
The 60th Roos & District Horticultural Society 

Cup winners from left to right: Len Smith,  
Laura Dovey, Harry Dovey, Sue Hulme,  
Harry Thompson, E. Cook, E. Jackson,  
E. Cooper, J. Whitehead, Beth Jackson



3

Parish Council Comment
Looking back through past editions of the Rooster and Council 
minutes, it is interesting to see what ‘water has passed under the 
bridge since April 2014. 

Hunters Bridge:
The bridge linking the parish of Roos 
and Burton Pidsea has been completed 
and is now open for walkers. 

Tunstall Coastal Defence 
Scheme:   
This proposed barrier is designed to 
prevent the sea breaching coastal 
defences and flooding parts of 
Holderness. This project was 
introduced by the Environment Agency 
in 2010 and finance was set aside. 
Later, responsibility passed to the 
ERYC who assured the Parish Council 
that a start of construction was 
imminent. The latest news is that all 
parties are close to agreement and that 
work is scheduled to start this year!

Roos Beck: 
Following the floods of 2007, much 
remedial work has been completed 
throughout the village to improve 
drainage systems and its water flow. 
This includes the installation of an 
electronic early warning water level 
system. However, late last year rain 
water began to collect in South End 
Road. Yorkshire Water and the ERYC 
undertook a camera survey; this 
showed some dropped bricks and 

silting, later removed by pressure 
jetting. Yorkshire Water has confirmed 
that the system is now performing 
correctly. Some readers may wish to 
seek a copy of the correspondence for 
home insurance purposes from the 
Parish Clerk. 

Allotments: 
The Council has been trying to secure 
suitable land for allotment provision 
without any success. Several potential 
sites have been identified but 
discussions with landowners have 
proved unsuccessful. It is perhaps 
timely for residents to reaffirm their 
interest in such provision. Please 
contact either the Parish Clerk or the 
editor of The Rooster. Finally for this 
month –

Dog Fouling: 
Judging by the number of times this is 
issue is raised at Council meetings it 
continues to be a matter of real 
concern for many residents and is an 
offence!  As the ERYC website states 
“The great majority of dog walkers 
do pick up after their dog and get 
really annoyed with the few who 
don’t as they don’t want to be 
“tarred with the same brush.” There 
is no excuse for not picking up”.
In a relatively small community such as 
Roos, it is inevitable that dog owners 
– offenders - have been noticed as not 
picking up after their dogs. It is only a 
matter of time before they are reported 
to the ERYC. 
Contact: Tel: (01482) 396301 or email 
dog.warden@eastriding.gov.uk

theWI
INSPIRING WOMEN
Is it time to give us a try? We have 
had 4 new members this year so 
far!

Our next meeting is on May 6th 
7.30pm in the Memorial Institute with 
Kathleen Barnett giving a talk on 
Astrology. Our June 3rd meeting is 
not to be missed, our speakers Clive 
and Kath Richardson come highly 
recommended and are giving a talk 
with the intriguing title : ‘The Woman 
Who Didn’t Exist’. 
For more information please 
contact Dot on 671250  
or Joy on 671321.

Roos and South Holderness Singers

Roos Bell Ringers
All Saints’ Roos Bell Ringers 
meet at the Church every 
Tuesday evening at 19.30 hrs. 
We are an enthusiastic group of all ages 
and abilities and ring weekly for our 
Sunday services and at local weddings. 
We are also part of the Beverley 
and District Ringing Society so 
have the opportunity to ring at other 
churches within the district. 
If you are an experienced ringer and 
wish to start again or should you just 
want to learn a new skill, come along 
and you will be made most welcome. 

Contact details:- Helen 670895

Our community Choir meets on 
Thursdays (7–9pm) during term time in 
the Roos Memorial Institute.
New members are always made very welcome.
Find out all about us at: 
www.roosandsouthholdernesssingers.org.uk   
and watch out for the 3 sss in the e-mail address!  
 
Or contact Helen Audley 01964 670895 

Roos Memorial Institute 

Village Diary
Whist: 1st & 3rd Fridays
Parish Council Meeting: 2nd Monday
Roos WI: 1st Wednesday
Farmyard Bingo: 2nd Tuesday
Choir: every Thursday
Camera Club: 2nd & 3rd Wednesday
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Bingo in Roos

Bingo is held on the 2nd Tuesday each 
month in the Memorial Institute, eyes 
down 7.30pm but come early to get a 
seat. It is a very light hearted session and 
everyone is made welcome.
Since starting the bingo in 2007 we have 
donated more than £7000 to village 
groups. Any village-based group can 
apply for a donation by contacting Dot 
(671250) or Joy(671321)
The next session is:  
12 May 	 Poultry
Please come and give us a try, you never 
know, you might enjoy yourself and win 
tomorrow night’s tea. 

All Saints’ Church 
Roos
All Saints Roos is currently without a 
Vicar, however we do have services 
every Sunday and visiting clergy for 
Holy Communion at least twice a month. 
Refreshments are served after services. 
Everyone welcome, especially children 
All services are now at 10.30 hrs
May 3rd	 10.30 Morning Prayer
May 10th	 10.30 Morning Prayer
May 17th	 10.30  Holy Communion
May 24th	 10.30  Pentecost  (Whit Sunday)  	
	 Holy Communion  
May 31st	 11.00 Combined Benefice 		
	 Service Garton

Defibrillator in Roos
Did you know that Roos has its own 
Defibrillator located outside Roos school.
 An access code will be given by the 
ambulance service over the telephone if 
its use is required.

The Roos Surgery
Surgery Opening Times
Monday	 8:00am - 1:00pm 
Tuesday	 Closed 
Wednesday	1:00pm - 6:00pm 
Thursday	 1:00pm - 6:00pm 
Friday	 8:00am - 1:00pm 

Dispensary Opening Times
Monday	 9:00am-12:30pm 
Tuesday	 Closed 
Wednesday	3:30pm-6:00pm 
Thursday	 3.30pm-6.00pm  
Friday	       9.00am-12.30pm     

Appointments: 01964 613221

FORS Friends of Roos School

FORS stands for friends of Roos school 
and is dedicated to supporting Roos 
Primary school and helping to play a part 
in the continued success of one of the 100 
best  primary schools in the entire country. 
To this end we hold various social 
occasions throughout the year, here are 
some dates for your diaries. On the 14th 
June there will be a Magna Carta themed 
Scarecrow Trail through the village in 
conjunction with the church, get your 
thinking caps on for some outrageous 
scarecrows! 
Then on the 28th June from 1pm until 
3pm there is the Summer Fun Day at the 
school which is our biggest fundraiser and 
thoroughly enjoyed by all who participate. 
More details will follow in later editions of 
the Rooster and FORS can be contacted 
through Ann Wall on 077650064 or 
Emma Walker on 07816526682

Roos Pharmacy
We are pleased to 
confirm Dr Lloyd has 
now joined us as 
a salaried GP – he 
has now completed 
his GP training. In 
addition we have 
welcomed new 

recruits in our reception team and have a 
new Healthcare Assistant. You are likely 
to meet our new recruits as they will all 
work at Roos occasionally. 
We are now offering a “managed repeat” 
service to dispensing patients who order 
medication monthly.  This will mean 
your medication will automatically be 
ordered for you to save you the time. The 
dispenser will tell you when your next 
script will be available for collection. This 
has been changed to help us provide you 
with a more efficient service. 
Please be aware that the dispensary 
opening times are different to the times 
we are available to answer telephone 
calls. This is to allow dispensers to make 
up medication uninterrupted to reduce the 
risk of any mistakes. 
We soon hope to increase appointments 
at our Roos surgery and we also plan 
to open our dispensary on Tuesdays 
for collection of medication only.   This 
will especially help the rush after Bank 
Holidays when we are currently shut 
from Friday evening until the following 
Wednesday.

Roos C of E 
Primary School

The school welcomed children back after 
the Easter break and we are looking 
forward to a busy term and sunny 
days when we can enjoy the outside 
environment. 

School diary dates:
FORS Summer Fair	 28th June
Strawberry Teas	 3rd July
Years 5 and 6 Play performances will be 
held the 13th,14th, and 15th July at 7pm

£5.00 per pitch
Sunday 24th May  

9.00 am -1.00 pm 

Roos
Playing 
Fields

Vehicles to be set up between 
8.30 am and 9.00 am

Food and Refreshments available
Proceeds to Roos Playing Fields 

Association
Strictly no dogs allowed

AND

This Months sponsors are Melbourne 
Butchers and Bakers owned and run 
by Gemma Dee for over 10 years, 
supplying Roos and the surrounding 
area with a large range of delicious 
meats and bakery items. 
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